
MINUTES OF THE 47th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION HELD ON MONDAY   17th October     2011 at Clifton, Nottingham at 19.30.
Present:  Ernie Williams (in the Chair), Mike Gardner, Derek Gale, Mike Godfree, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Steve Edgar, Roy Denney, John Marriot, Roger Edwards, David Olivant, Judith Holt, Pauline Olivant, John Woodall, Dorothy Woodall, Robert Parkinson, Sean Harrington, Ally Wright, Paul Murgatroyd, and Bob Alderson.
In attendance: Ed Nicholas, British Orienteering Development Manager.

1.  
Apologies for absence: Hilary Palmer, Chris Phillips and Bob Haskins.
2.  
Minutes of the 46th AGM held on Sunday 19th September 2010.  It was agreed that the minutes were a true record as proposed by Derek Gale and seconded by John Woodall.


3.   
Chairman’s Report 

“The easy part is to begin this Report with a very similar statement to the one that I made in the 2009-2010 Report – members of the Association have been able to take part in a wide variety and number of events and activities from Club Nights, Training and School Events, Club Leagues, the East Midland League, the East Midlands Championships and Regional Events throughout the past year, together with the continuing commitment to support the Satellite Clubs and the Junior Squad, not forgetting the regular publication of EMEWS, our Regional Newsletter.

The membership throughout the Region continues to benefit from the experience and input of the Officers and members of the Executive Committee who, I am both pleased and grateful to say, are prepared to stay in office for the forthcoming year – to them all ‘Thank You’ and ‘Keep up the good work’!

One Officer who needs a special ‘Vote of Thanks’ is Bob Alderson who has completed his three year term of office as the Secretary (for the record his second three year stint!) and who will be missed.  Hopefully another willing EMOA member will be Proposed and Seconded to ensure the continuity of minute taking at the bi-monthly meetings to be held at the Pace Room at St. Mary’s Church in Clifton Village.

One Officer, conspicuous by his/her absence, has been a Vice Chairman – no member was elected to this position at either the 2009 AGM or the 2010 AGM – hopefully third time lucky in 2011!

The format of the meetings has changed in the past year with Open Meetings to discuss and consider Junior Development throughout the Region and Adult Orienteering, allied to a review of the East Midlands Development Plan and future priorities, particularly with attention being paid to the funds of the Association, the funding of Regional activities, and the annual budget.

One aspect of the Region’s activities was the holding of a very successful Development Day in early December 2010 and there is another Development Day being arranged in late November this year.

It has also become obvious that the current Association Constitution, drafted in 2003, needs to be reviewed and updated to match changes both within the Region and the National Federation.  I hope that in the near future a Working Party consisting of one nominated person from each constituent Club will be formed to consider and draft a revised Constitution suitable for 2012 and beyond.

A full range of 16 League Events, including for 2012 a Short Green Course being added to the traditional seven Colour Coded courses, is already arranged and there is the possibility of not only a ‘Night League’ but also an ‘Urban League’.

In 2013 Clubs within our Region are particularly active – the Midlands Championships (NOC), the CompassSport Cup and Trophy First Round (LEI), the British Sprint Championships (LEI), the British Middle Championships (DVO), the Yvette Baker Trophy Final (LOG), and the British Schools Championships (DVO).  There is also a possibility that the Region will be actively involved in the 2014 JK scheduled to be hosted in South Wales.

Finally, I would like to thank John Woodall, our Association President, and Judith Holt, elected at the 2011 National AGM, for their work on behalf of orienteers as Directors of British Orienteering.”
4.
Secretary’s Report including activity statistics.

Controllers: 

Grade 1

2 (1)

Grade 2
         10 (12)

Grade 3
         33 (32)

Total

         44  (45)  Last year’s figures in brackets

Courses:
· 3 teaching courses were held.
· An EMOA Training Day was held November 2010 and 21 attended the planner, controller, organiser, and mapper courses and another 8 attended the UK CC Level 1 course. 
· The next EMOA Training Day is to be held on 26th November 2011.

Satellite Clubs: NOC 3, DVO 3, LOG 1 (plus one to re-start in 2012) and LEI 1  

5.  
Treasurer’s Report including membership numbers and presentation of accounts.

Copies of the Report were circulated via EMEWS 237 and at the meeting. 


Membership was down on the previous year - 1056 to 838. 

The year end Income and Expenditure Report showed an income of £17,093 and expenditure of £17,600, giving a deficit of £507 for 2010/11. £10,000 of this is invested in a bond due to mature in January 2012. 

The Independent Financial Examiner had confirmed that the Income and Expenditure Report and the Balance Sheet were a true and fair statement of the finances of EMOA but he had indicated his unease with regard to the use of Electronic Banking that did not tie in with the wording in the existing Constitution dated 2003.  Roger Edwards was thanked for undertaking this task.
6.
Approval of Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Statement

Acceptance of the Report, balance sheet and income and expenditure statement was

proposed by Roy Denney and seconded by
Mike Gardner.
7.  
Election of Principal Officers
 


	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	President
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Roy Denney
	Elected

	Chairman
	Ernie Williams
	Bob Alderson
	John Woodall
	Elected

	Vice Chairman
	
	
	
	Vacancy

	Secretary
	
	
	
	Vacancy 

	Treasurer
	Viv Macdonald
	Bob Alderson
	John Woodall
	Elected


8.
Election of Other Officers
	Post
	Proposed
	
	Outcome

	Technical Officer
	Ernie Williams
	These Officers were elected unopposed

and were proposed by Roy Denney
and seconded by Viv Macdonald
	Elected

	Coaching
	Hilary Palmer
	
	Elected

	Fixtures Secretary 
	Ian Whitehead
	
	Elected

	Mapping Adviser 
	David Olivant
	
	Elected

	Web Master
	John Cooke
	
	Elected

	EMEWS
	Mike Gardner
	
	Elected

	Development Officer
	
	
	Vacancy


9.        Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 
No appointment was made at the meeting.
10.
Appointment of Formal Delegates and Corresponding Members


	Post
	Proposed
	
	Outcome

	BO Rules Group
	Ernie Williams
	These Officers were elected unopposed

and were proposed by  Bob Alderson

and seconded by John Woodall

	Elected

	BO Coaching Committee
	Hilary Palmer
	
	Elected

	BO Fixtures Group
	Ian Whitehead
	
	Elected

	BO Development Group
	Vacancy
	
	Vacancy

	BO Map Group
	David Olivant
	
	Elected

	BO International Competitions Group
	John Palmer and Richard Robinson
	
	Elected

	BO Elite Competitions Group
	John Palmer
	
	Elected

	BO Senior Competitions Group
	Ranald Macdonald


	
	Elected

	BO Junior Competitions Group
	Pauline Olivant
	
	Elected

	The National Forest
	Roy Denney 
	
	Elected



It was agreed that, whatever the outcome of the current review of the British Orienteering structure, these Formal Delegates and Corresponding Members would be in position for the full Association year 2011-2012.

11.
Budget projections and Fixing of Charges
The draft budget for 2011-2012 was circulated, together with a Statement of Expenditure incurred to date. The budget anticipates a surplus of expenditure over income of approximately £1,000. 
The EMOA budget as set out by Viv Macdonald to the meeting was proposed by Roy Denney and seconded by Derek Gale, and was agreed by those present.
12.
Fixing of Charges.
(a) Membership fees: Viv Macdonald indicated that, after consideration by the Committee, no change was needed to the current scale of membership fees i.e.
£3 senior, £1 junior, £5 family, £10 associate and £15 club, and free for new members for the first year.

The fees set out by Viv Macdonald to the meeting were proposed by Ranald Macdonald and seconded by Mike Gardener and were agreed by those present.
(b) Event levies: Viv Macdonald indicated that, after consideration by the Committee, the event levies should remain the same at 40p per adult and 10p per junior with the first £25 being exempt. This was proposed by Mike Gardner and seconded by Bob Alderson. A formal Amendment to the proposal was made by Roger Edwards and seconded by Roy Denney that the event levy for the forthcoming year should be 10p per adult and with no levy payable for a junior and that the first £25 remain exempt. After a discussion on the issues, a vote was taken by a show of hands on the proposed Amendment to the original Motion to reduce the levy with 4 votes for and 15 votes against.  The original proposal was then put to a vote by a show of hands with 15 votes for, 3 votes against and with 1 abstention. The proposal to retain the current scale of levies for the forthcoming year 2011-2012 was therefore carried.
(c) Electronic equipment rental fees: Given that EMOA no longer retains the SI equipment as it has been devolved to clubs it was proposed by Derek Gale and seconded by Bob Alderson that rental fees are no longer required, and this was agreed by those present.
13.
Plans for the coming year.

Ernie Williams drew attention to the following:

(a) One theme had been running throughout the meeting, that being the need for a thorough review of the existing 2003 Constitution. This would be undertaken by a working group, consisting of one member from each club, preferably under the Chairmanship of the Vice Chairman (yet to be appointed) or another member of the Committee. They would report back to an open meeting of the Committee, which would then need to be followed by an EGM to review and adopt the new Constitution ahead of the 2012 AGM.  

(b) Details and application form for the EMOA Training Day being held on 26th November 2011 are on the EMOA website.

(c) There is a very thriving EMOA League to look forward to in 2012.  There is also the potential for an EMOA Night League as well as an EMOA Urban League in 2012.

(d) There are a significant number of National Level events being organized in the EMOA in 2013 as detailed in the Chairman’s Report.

(e) The EMOA Development Plan as printed and circulated in EMEWS 237 had been compiled and approved by the Committee during the current year and the budget agreed earlier in the meeting has provided the funding to implement the Plan in 2012.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked all present for their attendance at the 2011 AGM and declared the meeting closed at 20.45.
Refreshments were then taken and were followed by very informative presentations about three of the Region’s Community Orienteering Groups by Robert Parkinson from Bassetlaw, Derek Gale on behalf of Buxton, and Judith Holt on behalf of Matlock. Ed Nicholas then addressed the meeting about the Community Orienteering Project and other issues regarding the future of the sport and all four were thanked for their valuable contribution to the post-AGM discussion.

Bob Alderson
18.10.2011

